
Introduction (00:03):
Welcome to the same side selling podcast dedicated to modern sales 
and marketing innovation and leadership. Here's your host, Ian 
Altman.

Ian Altman (00:15):
Hey, it's Ian Altman. This is a solo episode talking about getting 
to the truth in complex selling situations. I often say that 
effective selling is not about persuasion or coercion. It's about 
getting to the truth as quickly as possible and sometimes you might 
find that you have something in your process, in your system, 
something about your business offering that your client or prospect 
just says, those don't work for me. You. It might be that they say, 
Oh, we're in Austin, Texas and you don't have an office in Austin. 
It might be that they say, Oh, well, you've never done this exact 
work before. And let me give you a couple of examples of this. So 
early on in my business career, Not too early on, it was after I had 
already started my business and we had a major telecom company as a 
potential client and one of my reps, Steve was going out to meet 
with them.

Ian Altman (01:15):
When Steve says, Oh, this client, I don't think they have the 
budget. And we were talking about a solution that was about a 
$40,000 solution. And I thought, this is a huge enterprise company. 
Of course they have the budget of this matters. I'm going to go to 
the meeting. And the entire time during the meeting, the woman who 
ran this business unit would ask questions and say, Hey, here's 
something else we need the product to do. Can it do this? And my 
sales rep, Steve would say, yes, of course it can do that. And then 
she would ask something else and Steve would say, Oh yeah, and they 
can do that too. Yeah, it can do this. Yeah, it can do that. And the 
whole time I'm thinking to myself, you know, yes it could do that, 
but the product really isn't designed to do that.

Ian Altman (01:56):
So I interrupted and I said, Mary Ellen, I really appreciate you 
asking these questions. And I know that Steve is, is right when he 
says the product could do these things, but I'm not sure whether or 
not it's the right fit for what you're doing. Could you tell me a 
little bit more? So as she described more and more, I said, you know 
what? Yes, the product can definitely do these things, but I don't 
think it's the right fit for what you're trying to do. In fact, I 
think to accomplish what you want, you should go down a different 
path and you should build some custom software that does exactly 
what you need. Because even though this product can technically do 
what you're looking for, I don't think it's going to scale to the 
level you're going to want it in the future. And she looked at me 
and she said, okay, well, so, so Ian, that's great.

Ian Altman (02:39):
Have you built systems just like this before? And Steve started to 
answer and say, yes, and I interrupted him and I said, well, you 
know what? We've built similar systems for pharmaceutical companies 



and similar systems for manufacturing companies. We've never built 
exactly what you're looking for. And she said, you know, I've talked 
to three or four other vendors who have each told me that they have 
systems that do this already. I looked at her and I said, well then 
I guess your covered. She says, no, I've been in this industry for 
20 years. If someone had something that did this, I would know about 
it. So tell me what do you think it would take to do this? And I, 
and keep in mind, we came in talking about a $40,000 solution. I 
said, look, to customize this to come up with a, with a prototype of 
this, you're going to spend about a half million dollars.

Ian Altman (03:29):
To build the full system is probably going to be two or $3 million 
and you're going to spend the better part of $1 million a year just 
maintaining this product. And she said, Hmm, okay, and, but you 
haven't built this exact thing before. And I said, you know what? We 
haven't, the fact that we haven't built this exact thing before, 
does that mean you wouldn't be comfortable moving forward with us? 
And she smiled and she looked at me and she said, you know, everyone 
else has fed me a line of about this and you've been totally 
straight forward. And the fact that you haven't built this exactly 
for someone else, but you're being honest with me about it gives me 
trust that you can actually do this. So how do we get started? We 
ended up doing over $15 million in business with that client over 
the next 10 years. And the important thing here is that what I want 
you to hear is that it's not because I said yes to everything.

Ian Altman (04:26):
In fact, when it looked like we had a dead end, I called it out. So 
the idea is that what I'm trying to do is get to the fact in these 
situations. So notice that when Mary Ellen pushed back and said, 
well, you haven't built this before, have you? I said, no, we in 
fact we haven't. The fact that we haven't built this exact same 
thing, does that mean you wouldn't be comfortable working with us? 
Because what I'm doing is I'm saying, look, the fact that this 
condition exists, does that mean you would not be comfortable moving 
forward is intended simply to get to the truth. I'm not trying to 
persuade her one way or the other. I'm just trying to find out if 
that's a deal killer. So it could be that someone says, well, you 
don't have an office in Austin, Texas. The fact that we don't have 
an office in Austin, does that mean there's no way we could work 
together?

Ian Altman (05:13):
Well, not necessarily. Okay, but you mentioned Austin. What is it 
about us having an office in Austin that's important to you? I want 
to make sure that that there isn't something missing that's 
important for you and your client will often overcome that objection 
for you. So remember when your client or prospect presents something 
that seems like an immovable barrier or immoveable objection, just 
try and get to the truth and use the fact. So the question of "the 
fact that..." Fill in the blank, does that mean we couldn't work 
together? The fact that fill in the blank. Does that mean you 
wouldn't be comfortable moving forward? Helps us get to the truth in 



a nonthreatening way. Remember, this show gets its direction from 
you, the listener. If there's a topic you think I should cover or a 
guest I should have on the program, just drop me a note to 
ian@ianaltman.com and please visit the Same Side Selling Academy at 
samesideselling academy.com and give us your feedback on the Same 
Side Selling Academy and whether or not it may be a fit for you and 
your business. Have an amazing week, add value and grow revenue in a 
way everybody can embrace, especially your customer. Bye now.


